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Dear Minister, 
 
BCP Council – 2023/24 Budget Plans and update 
 
In response to your letter dated 25 January 2023, I thought I would write to you as the newly elected 
Leader of BCP Council to update you on the 2023/24 budget of the council, the progress we have 
made and the position in respect of the £20m “minded to” capitalisation direction for 2022/23. 
 
Ahead of this year’s budgeting setting process, starting in the summer the senior Council Cabinet 
team working alongside the Corporate Management Board undertook a protracted series of deep 
dive programmes designed to mitigate the impact of the inflationary environment on the Council. As 
you may be aware, we have calculated the impact of inflation alone to be around £54m to the 
council, and we were determined that we would meet this challenge face on to avoid having to make 
painful decisions around council services. 
 
The outcome of this programmed workstream was a projected £10.2m surplus for the financial year 
2022/23, which enabled us to put together a draft budget, based on the traditional and conventional 
approaches to the formation of a local authority budget and in line with the spirit and intent of all 
local government finance legislation. This draft budget offered a balanced position for 2023/24 and 
avoided the need for any significant cuts to council services, whilst also allowing us to continue 
investing in the future and our most vulnerable – particularly our Children’s Services. 
 
Following this draft Budget, on 21 February 2023 the Council formally approved its budget for 
2023/24 based on the following broad parameters. 
 

• 4.99% Council Tax increase (2.99% basic and 2% Social Care Precept). 
 

• £34.3m of savings, efficiencies, increases to fees and charges, and service adjustments which 
are on track to be implemented over the next 4 months. These savings and efficiencies are in 
line with our expectations and similar to those delivered on track in previous years. 

 

• An additional investment of £1.9m into unearmarked reserves to ensure they represent 5% of 
Net Revenue Expenditure, in line with good practice. 

 

During the budget setting process, in recognition of our position within a no overall control council, I 
worked closely with the leaders of other political groups to ensure that the final budget proposals of 
the administration took into account a large proportion of the suggestions from their alternate budget 
proposals. I thank the other political parties’ leaders for positively engaging with this process. This 
enabled very few areas of disagreement, and this cross-party collaboration was invaluable in 
helping to determine a council amendment to the budget recommended by Cabinet, which picked 
up amongst other things the extra funding we were allocated by the government as part of the final 
local government finance settlement for 2023/24. 






